
 

 

 

 

Important Decisions of IAF General Assembly at IAC 2015 

 

(Jerusalem, October 16, 2015) The International Astronautical Federation General Assembly has 
gathered during the International Astronautical Congress, IAC 2015, in two sessions (Monday, 12 
October 2015, and Friday, 16 October 2015). 

Several important decisions have been taken. Among these, the following: 

 

2015 Elections of IAF Officers 

The IAF General Assembly at its meeting on 16 October at IAC 2015 in Jerusalem elected Mr. Jean-
Yves Le Gall for the position of Incoming President who will assume 
IAF presidency in September 2016. Mr. Le Gall is the President of 
Centre National d�Etudes Spatiales (CNES) and IAF Vice-President for 
Industry Relations.   

Jean-Yves Le Gall is a trained engineer and scientist who has devoted 
his entire career to the European space programme, holding positions 
within the French national scientific research agency CNRS, several 
French ministries, at Novespace and a first with CNES before joining 
Starsem and Arianespace, where he was Chairman & CEO until his 
appointment as President of CNES. 

"IAF distinguishes itself because we foster dialogue between different 
mindsets. Above all, we support international cooperation. Not just 

scientists, space agencies, societies, associations, institutes and companies in the countries where we 
are already present � but also of our potential new partners around the globe and, most 
importantly, of those willing to advance knowledge and foster the development of space." 

Based on the IAF Constitution which was adopted in its revised version at last year�s IAC in Toronto, 
the IAF elects its Incoming President every 3 years. After one year in this position, Mr. Le Gall will 
assume full presidency for a term of 3 years. The current President of IAF is Mr. Kiyoshi Higuchi, who 
was elected in 2012 in Naples and whose term was renewed in 2014 in Toronto, bringing to the IAF 
an enthusiast, with a great sense of altruism. 

In addition, 4 new Vice-Presidents have been elected by the General Assembly: Prof. Otto Koudelka, 
Head of the Institute of Communication Networks and Satellite Communications at Graz University of 
Technology; Mrs. Mary Snitch, Senior Manager, University and Industry Relations, Lockheed Martin 



 

 

Corporate Engineering, Technology and Operations; Prof. Chris Welch , Professor of Space 
Engineering and Director Masters Programs at International Space University, and Dr. Alexander 
Degtyarev General Designer � General Director of SDO Yuzhnoye. 

They will join the team of 8 Vice-Presidents presently in office. Together they will collaborate in 
furthering the mission of the Federation for the benefit of humanity. 

 

Selection of Host City for IAC 2018 

After careful review of the three proposals to host IAC 2018, received for Bremen (Germany), Vienna 
(Austria), Punta del Este (Uruguay), the IAF General Assembly at its second session on 16th October 
selected Bremen as Host City for IAC 2018. The Hosting Organization is the ZARM Drop Tower 
Operation and Service Company, a member of IAF since 1997. 

 

New IAF Members  

The IAF General Assembly also approved the applications of 31 new Member Organizations from 18 
countries worldwide. With this, the IAF Membership comprises 306 Member Organizations from 66 
countries, confirming IAF�s position as a truly global Federation. 

The General Assembly in its second session revoked its earlier resolution of Monday 12 October 2015 
relating to the approval of the DPR Korea�s National Aerospace Development Administration�s 
application for membership to the IAF, based on new information received and unknown to the 
General Assembly at its first session. 

 
 
For more information: 
Emma Huis, IAF Press Officer, emma.huis@iafastro.org 
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